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2022 Newsletter 

 The Board of FMC Sportsman’s Club welcomes everyone to the 2022 Season! This 
year has continued uncertainty due to the COVID-19 Pandemic. Our thoughts and prayers go 
out to everyone affected. 

FMC Sportsman’s Club membership consists of over 1,000 families! We are proud to 
provide such a great club and facilities for our Members! Please pay your 2022 Membership 
Renewal and Assessment Fee as soon as possible, to secure funding for this upcoming 
season! We also require a valid email address per Member of Record. All Club 
correspondence will be posted on the website and/or via email, as we no longer use the mail 
service for regular communication. It is the responsibility of the Member to be familiar with all 
Club Rules and Regulations, which are posted on the website. 

For current information 

 Please refer to our website www.fmcclub.org for updated information. We update our 
website and Facebook Page “FMC Club Pool” regularly. Please friend “FMC Archery” on 
Facebook for information about the Ranges. Please contact a Board Member or a Committee 
Chairperson with any concerns or questions, rather than publicly posting, to allow for a prompt 
response. This method of communication allows a prompt response. Contact information is 
available on the website as well as at the end of this letter. 

2022 Membership Renewal and Assessment Fee & Other Fees 

  We were able to fund all ongoing improvement projects without increasing the 2022 
Membership Fee ($250), but the Assessment Fee will increase to $125, totaling $375. There 
will no longer be an additional processing fee for a debit or credit cards.  Payments must be 
paid at www.fmcclub.org via online payment using debit or credit cards. To make alternate 
arrangements, please contact Treasurer Jim Pringle.  

Our website can also be used to purchase any services or goods available at the Club. 
This includes but is not limited to: fees for washing campers or ATVs, site rentals, fishing fee, 
storage fee, guest fees and purchases of firewood, concrete blocks or gravel.  

2022 Membership Cards 

Renewing Members will not receive new membership cards in 2022. Your current card 
is valid as long as your fees are paid and current. Your card contains a 5-digit membership 
number (##-###) with an additional number identifying individual family members. If you lose 
your card or need a new one, we will be able to verify your membership status with just your 
name or number. You may receive a new card for an additional fee. When on Club grounds, 
please either have your card with you or know your membership number. Eventually, a card or 
cell phone photo of your card will be needed to open and close the gates.  Starting this year the 
gates will be operated by the 4 digit Gate Code printed on your ID card. Having a photo ID with 
our membership records helps to ensure the safety of all members. 
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New Memberships for 2022 

 New Member Sign Up for 2022 will be Saturday, May 7, 2022 from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. or 
Sunday, May 8 from 12 p.m. to 5 p.m.  A card can be made for a family member not present 
using a clear photo of that person. (clear cell phone images will work) All New Membership 
Applicants must be sponsored by a current member of Record with their 5-digit membership 
number on the application. The application is available on the Club website and will be printed 
on-site for New Membership Weekend. 

Grounds 

We are continuing to prepare for our upcoming season! Any Covid restrictions will be 
contingent on local government orders and guidelines. The grounds are still accessible for 
Members. We are requiring everyone to follow safety guidelines while on the property, 
specifically maintaining social distancing and using good personal hygiene (washing hands 
frequently). Members are encouraged to enjoy activities such as fishing, walking, hiking or 
riding. Social distancing is also requested at the Ranges.  

Pool 

As of now, the pool will open as scheduled. Guests are permitted. Each Member of 
Record will be allowed a total of 10 Pool Guest Passes per year, along with paying the $5 guest 
fee.  

Ongoing Improvement Projects 

We are continuing several improvements to our grounds. One major completed upgrade 
was to the Lake Dams.  We are also expanding our parking areas. We are making additional 
changes for stronger security with new gates being installed. You will need your membership 
card to access the new gates (barcode).  These are necessary to have better security on the 
Club property. 

Volunteers   

  FMC Sportsman’s Club is always looking for volunteers! If you are interested in 
volunteering in a specific area, please contact that committee chairperson.  

 We are looking forward to another successful year at FMC Sportsman’s Club!  

 Gary Lacy 

FMC Board of Directors, President 

 

The 2022 Membership Renewal and Assessment Fee is due before May 1, 2022! 

 
 
 
 
 



2022 Board of Directors 

Officers  

President:   Gary Lacy   304.541.3796  

Vice President:  Tim Stone   304.757.8839  

Treasurer:   Jim Pringle  304.989.1712       fmcclubtreasurer@gmail.com 

Recording Secretary: Jeff Nichols   304.444.0173 

Directors 

Director 1  Ralph Winter  604.545.4638 

Director 2  Scott Vandale   304.532.8072  

Director 3  Sam Fizer   304.549.5775 

Director 4   Steve Jones   304.389.9587  

Director 5  Kevin Rappold   304.380.3097  

Director 6  Brian Adkins  304.382.1059  

Director 7  Dale Hastings   304.421.2731  

Director 8  Larry Becher   304.539.4119  

Director 9   David Brown  304.380.1700 

Director 10  Brian Wood   304.554.2774 
 

2022 Dates for Board of Directors Meetings 
 

January  13 

February  10 

March   10      

April   14    

May   12 

June   09 

July   14 

August   11 

September  08 

October  13 (Annual Meeting)  

November  10 

(No Board Meeting in Dec)  

Meetings are scheduled for the second Thursday of each month, unless otherwise noted.  

Meetings begin at 7 p.m. at the Skeet Range Club House. Location subject to change due to weather.   



2022 Committee Members 

Archery:  Kevin Rappold  304.380.3097   fmcarchery@gmail.com  

Camping:  Ralph Winter  304.545.4638 

Caretaker:  Boyd McClure  681.245.2829  

Grounds:  Tim Stone  304.757.8839  

Hunting:  Fred Kirby  304.617.1317   fredandjudykirby@yahoo.com  

Lakes:   Rick Crites  304.552.0244   richardlcrites@icloud.com  

Membership:  Linda Pringle       fmcclubmship@gmail.com  

Playground:  Linda Pringle      fmcclubmship@gmail.com 

Pool:    Cheryl McClure   304.807.2721  

Publicity:  Cheryl McClure   304.807.2721  

Rifle:   Allen McClure  

Entertainment:  Kathy Stalnaker  304.767.5103 

   Julie Howell  304.553.9728 

Shelter Rentals:  Cheryl McClure  304.807.2721  

Skeet Range:  Rick Sims  304.444.2463  

Web Site:  (Open Position)  contact Larry Becher sportsclub@fmcclub.org 
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